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Wisconsin Division of Criminal Investigation Case Report 
Case/Report Number: 05-1776/335 

On Wednesday, January 3, 2007, S/A Thomas J. Fassbender and Detective Mark Wiegert,
of the Calumet County Sheriffs Department, conducted a telephone interview with 
Shirley Wilda, former Deputy Clerk, with the Manitowoc County Clerk of Courts office
Law enforcement contacted Wilda by telephone number 920-682-1846. Upon making 
contact with Wilda, they identified themselves to her and told Wilda they wanted to ask 
questions pertaining to the Steven Avery investigation. Wilda agreed to answer 
questions. Wilda provided the following information: 

Wilda advised that she began working for Manitowoc County in 1947. She advised she 
became a Deputy Clerk with the Clerk of Courts office, in about 1965, and then retired 

February 16, 1997.
Courts oflice. 

Wilda advised that she was the Criminal Clerk with the Clerk of 

Wilda advised there were many hearings related to the Steven Avery sexual assault case 
under case 85-FE-118. Wilda advised she does not recall when blood was returned to the 
Clerk of Courts office, related to that case. She further commented that she does not

remember specifically, blood being returned. 

Wilda advised that all old files eventually are taken to and stored in the basement vault 
area. She advised that particular file was a big file so she was quite sure that's where it 
was stored.

Wilda advised she does not recall anyone from the Manitowoc County Sheriff's 
Department ever requesting to look at that particular file. She advised she doesn't 
remember. 

Wilda advised she does not recall any conversations with anyone about any blood in that 
particular file. Wilda advised that if blood did come in, she is sure that they documented 
it. 

Wilda provided no further information and the interview was concluded. 
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